Island Trails Board Meeting
December 5, 2018

Present	Greg McKee (chair), Debbie Gallant, Ken Miller, Bryson Guptill, Cathy Schaap, Barb Trainor, Ryan Ross, Steven Lowe, Leo Gill, Brian Breneman
Absent	Thor Christensen, Kevin Taylor, Sara Deveau, Andy Smith

1. Agenda and Minutes 
The agenda for today’s meeting, and the minutes of the last meeting (October 24, 2018) were approved, with amendments.  Several new items were added to the agenda.   The title for Item 6 from the last meeting agenda should be changed to Selkirk Road Public Lands trails.

2. Financial Report
Steve presented his financial report dated November 28, 2018.  The report covered the first seven months of the fiscal year.  Our bank balance was approximately $32,000, with an additional $10,000 held as a GIC and approximately $60,000 invested with the Community Foundation of Prince Edward Island.  Steve will investigate putting $15,000 of our bank balance in a high-interest saving account for a three to six-month period.  Island Trails expects to spend some of the funding provided by the Government of Prince Edward Island for maintenance or capital projects in the upcoming spring or summer period.  The financial report was approved by the Board.

3. Island Trails presentation deck

Ken went through his deck which outlined background leading up to the formation of Island Trails, major achievements since 1990, and challenges going into the future.  The deck was approved by the Board as a basis for all future presentations to government and others about Island Trails.  

4. Report on Memberships and Charitable Status
Debbie highlighted her findings.  The Island Trails constitution is silent on memberships but there are various references to memberships in our by-laws.  In addition, Debbie searched for Canada Revenue Agency documents which refer to memberships as a requirement for charitable status. No clear answer was found. Debbie suggested using the term “friends” as an additional category to describe members.  Friends could also contribute to Island Trails.  Greg suggested the membership committee explore this idea in more detail.

5. Maintenance update 

Brian provided an update on trail maintenance.  Heavy winds, rain and snow in November resulted in an unusual number of trees falling on our trails, especially in Breadalbane, Winter River and Boughton River.  Forest Hill may also have a great deal of blow-down.  We will need to check this trail over the next few weeks.  Action; Brian and his team

6. IAT meeting update
Leo summarized the results of the annual general meeting of the International Appalachian Trail, North America Chapters, held in Campbelton, N.B. on Nov 2 and 3, 2018.  This group has now been in existence for 25 years.  The next meeting of the international body will be held in Donegal, Ireland from June 3 to 7, 2019. 

7.  Canadian Geographical Society Gold Medal presentation
Barb attended the gala dinner of the Canadian Geographical Society in Ottawa on November 1, 2018.  The Trans Canada Trail (the Great Trail) received the Gold medal of achievement for completion of the Trans Canada Trail in 2017.  Photos from the dinner were posted on the Island Trails Facebook page.



8. Canadian Trails Federation financial request
Cathy indicated that the Canadian Trails Federation was seeking $150 from Island Trails to support their efforts to secure $50 million for trails building projects from the federal government in 2019.  A motion to this effect was approved by the Board.  Cathy will check with Steve to determine if additional funds have been paid to the Canadian Trails Federation by Island Trails over the past several years.

9. Partnership with Selkirk Road Public Lands trails

[bookmark: _gjdgxs]The Board approved entering into a partnership with Gary Schneider and his MacPhail Woods project to enhance trails on the Selkirk Road Public Lands.  A priority will be to construct a parking lot on these lands to enhance trail access.  We will also investigate establishing a link between these trails and the Confederation Trail.  Leo will investigate this with Gary Schneider.

10. Photos of trails for Island Trails web site
Ryan will explore with his friend possible interest in taking high-quality photos of all Island Trails from all seasons.  These photos could be used to enhance our web site.  Ryan will report back on progress at our next Board meeting

Next meeting.  The next meeting will take place on January 23, 2019 at 7;00pm at Ravenwood.

Meeting adjourned
